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PENNSYLVANIA CHAPTER PA‐E 

CHAPTER “E” HOMEPAGE: WWW.GWRRAPAE.COM 

FACEBOOK: G.W.R.R.A. PA CHAPTER-E 

GWRRA TEAM 
Chapter E 
Chapter Directors Renny & Lois DiBartolomeo rdibart@hotmail.com 
Ass't Chapter Director Open   
Treasurer Sharon & Ed Golanka barnyardgang@zoominternet.net 
Ride Planner Sam Gallo samgdebg@yahooo.com 
Webmaster Len Rovenski lenrov19@yahoo.com 
Goodies Joanie Lindsay joannerichardson979@yahoo.com 

Chapter Couple Open    
Chapter Website   www.gwraapae.com 

   

GWRRA National 
Jere and Sherry Goodman Directors of GWRRA jeregood@aol.com 
Bob and Nan Shrader Director's Assistant floridadd@msn.com 
Tom and Renee Wasluck Director's Assistant tom.renee11@gmail.com 
John & Shawn Irons Director's Assistant ironsline3414@gmail.com 
Kevin Bramhoff & Karin Young Director's Assistant director@gwrra-nwc.com 
Lorrie Thomas and Dan Clark Director of the University lorriemthomas@aol.com 
Dan and Mary Costello Directors of Membership Enhancement mep.director.gwrra@gmail.com 
James & Freida Clayson Directors of Motorist Awareness james.clayson@gmail.com 
Randall and Janet Drake Director of Finance financedirector@gwrra.org 
Susan & George Huttman Directors of Rider Ed director-re@gwrra.org 
Allesandro Boveri & Mariarosa Bruzzone Directors Overseas alboveri@gmail.com 
GWRRA Website: www.gwrra.org PO Box 42450, Phoenix, AZ 85080 800-843-9460 

   

PA District 
District Director Dennis & Barb Smouse dsmouse@fron ernet.net 
Assistant District Director B, K, V, Y Mike & Shirley Prince mikep@gwrrapav.org 
Assistant District Director C, E, S, T, W Eldon & Kerri Mickel emickel37@yahoo.com 
Assistant District Director D, I, N, P, Q Open for Candidate   
Assistant District Director H, M, R, X Open for Candidate  
District Educator Gerry and Bonnie Kerkeslager trikewingriders@yahoo.com 
Assistant District Educator Open for Candidate   
District Medic First Aid Coordinator Open for Candidate  
District Ride Coordinator Barry & Rhonda Blyler brwings@comcast.net  
District Senior University Coordinator Gerry & Bonnie VanArt gbvanart@msn.com 
District Membership Enhancement Mark “Woodie” Woodfill mwoodoi812@gmail.com 
District Couple of Year Coordinator John & Glenda Leib crabcakelady@yahoo.com 
District Couple of the Year Ray & Doreen Snyder PA-I rdsnyder@comcast.net 
District Roll for the Dough Bonnie & Gerry VanArt gbvanart@msn.com 
District Motorist Awareness Open for Candidate   
District Treasurer Jim & Kathie McClintock jcm@nb.net 
District Webmaster Mike & Darlene Ammerman auwinger@verizon.net 
District Newsletter Editor Carla Dawejko Carla.dawejko@gmail.com 
District Goodies Coordinator Dave & Cindy Marconi raidersdavecindy@yahoo.com 
PA District Website   www.gwrrapadist.org 
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May 1 – Sunday - April Gathering - Good crowd.  Lousy weather as usual.  Hopefully we’ll get to ride 
next month. 

May 7 - Saturday - Fundraiser for Marty Wood’s family -  Eleven members attended.  Further 
information is provided under Editor’s section. 

May 11 - Wednesday - Jake’s Pizza - The event wins the monthly cancellation prize.  When we tried to 
confirm our reservation, the proprietor told us not to come. 

May 19 - Thursday - Handel’s Ice Cream - Eight participants enjoyed some great ice cream.  This place 
was packed ( a little ice cream humor).  We had a good time just hanging out and eating ice cream. 

May 25 - Wednesday - Luciano’s Italian Brick Oven - Eight members enjoyed the culinary delight 
presented at this establishment.  As usual, we closed the place.  Not to say some of us were a little roudy, 
but Sam was asked to take his medication before coming the next time. 

Where We’ve Been 

Where We’re Going 

June 5 – Sunday—June Gathering - This month’s Gathering will be held at Eagles Landing Restaurant.  
The address is 503 Airport Road, Belle Vernon.  Weather permitting, there will be an after-Gathering ride.  
There is an issue with breakfast, so please read the Editor’s section for further details. 

June 9 - Thursday - Gianelli’s -  The address is 408 Thomas Run  Road, Greensburg.  Meeting time is 
6:30PM.  

June 15 - Wednesday - Country Custard Cottage - This is an ice cream only ride.  The address is 1503 
Mars Hill Road, Sutersville.  Meeting time is 6:30PM.  

Jun 18 - Saturday - PA District Ride-In & Pig Roast - The deadline has passed for registration, but if you 
call MaryAnn at (814) 337-7444, I’m sure she’ll try to sneak you in if possible.  Details of the ride itinerary 
are included in the Editor’s section. 

June 22 - Wednesday - Serendipity Tea Room - The address is 127 Speer Street, #6, Belle Vernon.  
This is a ladies only event.  Any men showing up will be immediately dispatched to the Speers Street Grille 
next door.    Meeting time is 12:30PM. 

June 25 - Saturday - Spring House - The address is 1531 PA-136, Washington.  They offer a cafeteria 
style menu for meals, but we anticipate this is primarily an ice cream only ride. Meeting time is 6:30PM.  

June 26/27—Hillbilly Hot Dogs - See Editor’s section for details. 

June 30 - Thursday– Kerbers Dairy - This is an ice cream only ride.  The address is 1856 Guffey Road, 
Irwin.  Meeting time is 6:30PM.  

 Save The Dates 

Jul 8-10 - All Chapters East - Flyer attached.  

Aug 6 - Sunday - Ride Against Hunger - Details to be provided at a later date. 

Sep 8-10 - PA District Rally - Flyer attached. 

Sep 18 - Sunday - Ride for Kids - Details to be provided at a later date. 
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From the Director’s Chair 

Howdy Folks, 

Well, here it is warm weather and May Flowers. I hope June will be a 
great month for fun and spending time with friends.  

We had to cancel the Dinner Ride to Jake’s Pizza due to staffing issues. 
Some of our members enjoyed Ice Cream at Handel’s on May 19th, all 
had a wonderful time. Lois and I are trying our best to make the 
upcoming events have a positive outcome, but as you all know Staffing 
issues at restaurants and limited menus, limited hours make it very hard 
to plan our dinner rides.  

Looking ahead at the month of June we have a ladies tea planned for June 22nd at 12:30PM. at the 
Serendipity Tea Room. Ladies who want to go must sign up at the June 5th gathering so that we have a 
head count and can make our reservations. Lois will explain the final plans at our gathering. While the 
ladies are having lunch at the Tea Room, the men folk can go next door and have lunch at the Speer 
Street Grill.  

Just a friendly reminder that Americade is June 6th through June 11th. The folks who have never been to 
this event must make the trip; it is worth every minute. If you have any suggestions for an event, please let 
one of the officers know so we can add it to the ride schedule.  

If you need a Newsletter or your name, and number added to the call list please lets us know.  

Some of our members are having health issues, if you know of anyone who becomes ill, please let us 
know so we can send a card. I am sure it will cheer up someone knowing that the other members of 
Chapter E care.  

Until we meet again 
Happy Trails, 
Renny DiBartolomeo 
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From Our Webmaster 

 

              Wisdom from an elderly Japanese Doctor..... 

 
Q: Doctor, I've heard that cardiovascular exercise can prolong life. Is this true? 
 A: Heart only good for so many beats, and that's it... Don't waste time on exercise. 
Everything wear out eventually. Speeding up heart not make you live longer; it's 
like saying you extend life of a car by driving faster. Want to live longer? - Take 
nap. 
 
 Q: Should I reduce my alcohol intake? 
A: Oh no. Wine made from fruit. Fruit very good. Brandy distilled wine, that means they take water out of 
fruity bit so you get even more of goodness that way. Beer also made of grain. Grain good too.- Bottoms up! 
 
Q: What are some of the advantages of participating in a regular exercise program? 
A: Can't think of one, sorry. My philosophy:No pain...very good! 
 
Q: Aren't fried foods bad for you? 
A: YOU NOT LISTENING! Food fried in vegetable oil. How getting more vegetable be bad? 
 
Q: Is chocolate bad for me? 
A: You crazy?!? HEL-LO-O-O!! Cocoa bean! Another vegetable!   It best feel-good food around. 
 
Q: Is swimming good for your figure? 
A: If swimming good for figure, explain whale to me. 
 
Q: Is getting in shape important for my lifestyle? 
A: Hey! 'Round' is also a shape! 
 
 Well... I hope this has cleared up any misconceptions you may have had about food and diets. 
 And remember: 
Finally, the Japanese Doctor summed up: Look mister, Life should NOT be a journey to the grave with the in-
tention of arriving safely in an attractive and well-preserved body, but rather to skid in sideways - Beer in one 
hand - chocolate in the other - body thoroughly used up, totally worn out and screaming "WOO-HOO, what a 
ride my life was"!!!!! 
Eat whatever you like because you will still DIE, don't allow motivational speakers deceive you 1. The inventor 
of the treadmill had died at the age of 54. 
2 The inventor of gymnastics died at the age of 57. 
3. The world bodybuilding champion died at the age of 41. 
4. The best footballer in the world Maradona, died at the age of 60.   
 BUT............ 
5. The KFC inventor died at 94. 
6. Inventor of Nutella brand died at the age of 88. 
7. Imagine, cigarette maker Winston died at the age of 102. 
8. The inventor of opium died at the age of 116 in an earthquake. 
9. Hennessy Cognac inventor dies at 98. 
How did these doctors come to the conclusion that exercise prolongs life? 
The rabbit is always jumping up and down but it lives for only 2 years and the turtle that doesn't exercise at all, 
lives 400 years. 
So, take some rest, Chill, stay cool, eat, drink and enjoy your life. 
 
 You will still die. 
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From the Editor’s Desk 

Marty Wood Fundraiser 

We had a nice turnout at the fundraiser for Marty’s family.  Although it was a somber 
occasion, it felt good to pay our respects to Becky, eat some well-prepared food and support 
the family. 

As usual, we closed the place.  Some might think we were just waiting around to see if we 
won any of the gift baskets, but sticking around until they dim the lights for the final time is 
just what we do.  OK, so maybe it was only 7:00 PM when they threw us out, but we still 

closed the place, and still had time to get home for the new movie on Hallmark. 

Mike McCormick, the candidate for Senator made an appearance while we were there.  He provided us 
with some enlightened discussion about his service to our country and his willingness to bring the country 
back from the brink of disaster.  As of this writing, it is unknown whether he is going to win the primary, but 
if he does and then goes on to win in November, we can all say we dined with a Senator. 

Our best wishes and prayers to Becky and her family. 

 

One of Our Own Honored 

The call went out and, as always, Sam Gallo was there.  The Pittsburgh Pirates 
couldn’t start the game without the flag being hoisted, so they called upon Sam to 
do the honors.  Sam was chosen because of his service in uniform, but Sam was 
clear to state that he was representing all those who served before and will serve 
after.  Sam also stated that this was one of the greatest days of his life, next to 
getting married, having children, and buying his first Goldwing,  not necessarily in 
that order. 

Sam, we thank you for your service and are happy that you had the opportunity to 
represent your fellow veterans at this event.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
(Con nued on page 6) 
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From the Editor’s Desk (Continued) 

 

Where The Heck is Port Dover 

Port Dover is a sleepy little fishing village on the shores of Lake Erie in 
Ontario, Canada, population 6,500.  It is about ninety miles west of 
Niagara Falls and is surrounded by nothing but beautiful countryside.  For 
the past 30+ years they have had the tradition of hosting a one day 
motorcycle rally every Friday the 13th. And on that day, the town is 
transformed into a sea of bikers. 

Having never been there, Kathie and I thought that participation in this 
event should be on our bucket list, so on Thursday, May 12th, we packed 
our bags and off we went.  Probably the smartest thing we did was invite 
Len and Patsy Rovenski to join us.  As it turned out, Len had been there 
before and his experience made him the perfect tour guide. 

Thursday we crossed the border into Canada, toured Niagara Falls and 
ended up in Welland, Ontario for the night.  We were about 90 minutes 
from Port Dover, but it was the closest hotel we could find. 

The next morning, as we rode toward Port Dover, we were struck by the 
limited number of motorcycles we saw on the highway.  Had we picked 
the wrong day?  Were we going in the wrong direction?  Once we hit the 
Port Dover city limits, however, we realized that everyone was already 
there.  As we crawled into town, there were motorcycles parked 
everywhere, and all of the streets were crowded with people.  Local 
authorities estimated the crowd to be in excess of 100,000 people.  I’m not 
sure how, but Len found parking for two trikes about 100 feet off the main 
street.  

We spent about three hours milling among the crowds, looking at bikes 
and checking out the vendors.  Of course, we had to come home with a 
Port Dover (PD13) T-shirt.  What’s the point of going if you don’t. 

I’d like to say there was a mix of motorcycles, but that would be a lie.  Of 
the tens of thousands of bikes we saw, we spotted only four Goldwings, 
two of them were ours.  And there weren’t any other trikes to be found 
anywhere.  In any case, the event was a sight to behold. 

Once we sampled some authentic native cuisine at the local DQ, we 
grabbed our bikes and headed back to the Welland, sightseeing along the 
way.  Saturday morning we headed for home and had a beautiful ride all 
the way. 

When we’re coming home from these trips, Kathie and I always ask ourselves if we would do it again.  
“You bet” was our immediate response.  Now, if only we knew when the next one was scheduled. 

(Con nued from page 5) 

(Con nued on page 7) 
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Hillbilly Hot Dogs Excursion 

Mark your calendars.  Our June overnight ride will be to Hillbilly Hot Dogs in Lesage, WV.  It’s about 250 
miles to Lesage, and we anticipate taking a scenic route down and a more scenic route back.  Hopefully, 
the Green Bank Observatory and the Mothman Museum will be among our stops.   

Not only is Hillbilly Hot Dogs a delightful culinary destination with the ultimate hot dog, the 
Homewrecker, it also has a chapel available for a Weenie Wedding or Renewal 
Ceremony.  What could be more romantic. 

We are leaving Sunday morning, June 26th and returning Monday, June 27th.  If some 
who are still working can’t take Monday off, we can adjust the trip to be Saturday/Sunday.  
We just need to know.  The overnight stop has yet to be selected, but I can guarantee you it will be 
somewhere in West Virginia. 

If you’re interested in going, either sign up at the Gathering or give me a call at (412) 527-5951 on or 
before Sunday June 5th. 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

June Gathering - Breakfast Issue 

If it weren’t for bad luck, we’d have no luck at all.  The owner of Eagles Landing II  Restaurant has informed 
us that they will not be able to serve a sit-down breakfast before our Gathering on June 5th because of 
staffing issues.  They are willing to provide a one-trip buffet at a cost of $14.00 per person.  Although the 
menu has not been finalized we anticipate the typical breakfast staples, eggs, bacon, sausage, home fries, 
pancakes, French toast, coffee, tea, etc. 

If you are not comfortable with the buffet option, then just come to the Gathering.  That being said, Eagles 
Landing has been very accommodating to us and we should try to make adjustments to return the favor. 

So we can give them some idea of how many to prepare for, if you can, either respond to the newsletter 
distribution email or give Rennie a call to let us know if you will be participating in the buffet.  Your 
cooperation is greatly appreciated.   

Hopefully, this staffing issue will be temporary, and July’s Gathering will be back to normal.   

(Con nued from page 6) 

(Con nued on page 8) 

From the Editor’s Desk (Continued) 

If you can eat the Homewrecker in less than 
20 minutes, your name is placed on the Wall 
of Fame and you earn a free t-shirt.  The 
current record is 2 minutes, 34 seconds. 
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Pig Roast Itinerary 

Saturday, June 18, is the date for the District Drive In & Pig Roast.  We have reached out to Chapter P and 
Chapter D to coordinate a group ride to Meadville for the event.  There is a $10.00 charge for the event and 
organizers requested that you pre-register (flyer attached).  Depending upon who signs up from Chapter E, 
we may have two meeting spots, New Stanton Cracker Barrel and the Park-N-Ride in Washington.  The 
group(s) will depart about 8:30AM with our first stop at the Sheetz in Cranberry.  That is where we will meet 
members from Chapters D and P.  Around 10:00AM we will depart for Meadville.  The ride will travel up 
scenic Route 19, with a quick rest stop at the Sheetz in Mercer.  We will be eating around 1:00PM, have 
some fun and then head home.  If you are the only one at New Stanton or the Park-N-Ride, then just head 
to the Sheetz in Cranberry.  The critical departure time is from Sheetz at 10:00 AM.  The address for the 
Sheetz is 2000 Ehrman Road, Cranberry.  This Sheetz is a few miles north of Cranberry on Route 19.  It is 
not the one in downtown Cranberry.  

 

Share The Fun 

How about the next time you go somewhere, share it with 
the group.  Take some pictures and send them to me so 
that we can print them in the newsletter.  It’s free.  And it’s 
always fun to see your adventures saved for posterity.  
Think about it. 

(Con nued from page 7) 

From the Editor’s Desk (Continued) 

Group selfies are not easy as one might think. 



Page 9 

From the District Director 

Are you ready for June?  A Happy Father’s Day to all you dads out there.  
Hoping there is something special planned for you.  Always great to get 
the family together for any reason. 
 
Motorcyclist, 95, Loses His License For Next 3 Years 

Market Lavington, England, Aug 7, (U.P.) – George Bobson will have 
to wait until he is 98 years old before he can ride his motorcycle 
again. 

Dobon, 95, got a three-year suspension of his driver’s license after 
he collided with a car trying to hang on to a bottle of liquor slipping 
out of his pocket. 
 
Welcome to Summer???  The weather certainly does not want to cooperate!  I think I need to strangle a 
weather forecaster or two.  If I catch up to Mother Nature – it will NOT be pretty!!! 
 
Why my rant?  Barb & I went to Chapter S’s May Gathering in Altoona.  Another great time.  Another great 
Chapter!  They have a Saturday morning breakfast Gathering.  Not being an early bird, Barb & I went 
drove down the night before.  We did not ride the bike, we drove the car.  It rained on us from the time we 
left till almost the time we got back home Saturday afternoon.  I mean come on!!!!  Supposed to be riding 
season people.  I had a little trouble securing a motel room as it was graduation weekend.  So, paid more 
than I would have liked.  Did the remote check in and set up phone for the key to the room.  All good.  Got 
to the motel, could not find my room 150.  Stopped at the front desk and the lady said go down the hall to 
room 158 Suite.  I looked at her and she said, “Don’t ask”.  Sure enough my phone unlocked the door and 
we wander into a two room suite, with a jacuzzi tub!  Well, I only signed up for a standard room.  I told 
Barb, “don’t touch anything” and I headed back down to the Front Desk.  They looked it up on their com-
puter and the fellow ask me if it was my birthday.  Uh, no.  Your wife’s birthday.  No.  Your anniversary?  
No.  Well, he said, you’ve been upgraded to the nicest room in Altoona, enjoy!  So I’m thinking, hey, this 
Chapter S is alright.  Not sure how they found out about when I was coming and where I was staying.  
Cool.  Barb & I had time, so we went out exploring.  We passed King’s Restaurant, where the Gathering 
was scheduled the next morning.  Nothing going on there.  I figured they opened later.  After getting a bite 
to eat – great steak at Jethro’s Restaurant - I figured I’d check out King’s to see if there was a note on the 
front or something.  There were orange pylon cones blocking the entrance.  We went back to the motel and 
I got on the phone to Dan, Chapter Director and Rob, Assistant Director.  I told them I think their restaurant 
is closed.  Now this is 8:30 in the evening.  We’re supposed to be there at 8:30 the next morning.  Not sure 
how Dan & Rob did it, but all were contacted to a new location, Eat n’ Park, to carry on as normal.  After 
thinking Chapter S did a great job on the motel room for us, I got to questioning them about sending us to a 
place that was closed.  Kinda like they were hiding from us!  All in good fun.  Always an adventure.  So 
now, just before I sat down to start my article, I get an email from my credit card that I got a reimbursed for 
that nights lodging!?!?!  I’m completely clueless as to what is going on, which is not a lot different than nor-
mal for me.  So thanks to Chapter S for all your Hospitality.  Barb & I had a Great time visiting. 

(Con nued on page 10) 
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From the District Director (Continued) 

 
The officer said, you drinking?  I said you buying?  We just laughed and laughed; now I need bail 
money. 
 
Continuing our travels, Barb & I are headed to Clearfield on Friday to attend the Couple of the Year Fun 
Day.  We’ve been looking forward to it.  Then we are going to head out to Chapter N for their Gathering on 
Sunday evening.  Again, looking forward to a nice motorcycle trip.  Not gonna happen.  Friday would be 
great.  But Sunday and Monday, when we would be doing a lot of riding, lots of rain.  Grrrrrrrr.  So took ad-
vantage of the great weather this week and got the bike out for a ride.  Mid 80’s, great weather.  See Moth-
er Nature, you CAN do it when you want to……. 
 
If I could have just one Super Power, it would be the ability to lose weight by watching someone 
else exercise! 
 
Let’s talk District Rally, ‘Time to Ride’!  My anxiousness level has gone way down from when I started.  
There are now a lot of great people involved all over the Rally.  I want to talk about the Talent Show 
scheduled for Friday evening.  Eldon & Kerri have taken the reins and are setting it up.  We need your Tal-
ent/No Talent to entertain us.  We are going to take all the Chapters that participate, throw them in a hat 
and draw one for a Great Prize!  So get crackin’.  Come up with something to entertain us. 
 
Today, a man knocked on my door and asked for a small donation toward the local swimming pool. 
I gave him a glass of water. 
 
All you Chapters, everyone can contribute to the Keystone Gazette.  Send your articles to me.  Charity 
work?  A special ride?  Great chapter gathering?  Any and all are welcome.  The more involved, the more 
fun for everyone! 
 
That’s all the wisdom I have to share with you this month.  Get out, ride, eat that ice cream, enjoy every-
one’s company and Register for the District Rally! 
 
 
Till next month, 
Dennis & Barb Smouse 
GWRRA District Directors 
Pennsylvania 

(Con nued from page 9) 
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From the District Educator 

Hello PA District 
 
When it comes to rider training, there are three things that are the focus of instruc-
tion; cornering, swerving and stopping. The reason for this is because of the Hurt re-
port. Dr. Hurt did an extensive study of motorcycle crashes between 1976 and 1977 
and it was found that riders lacked these skills to safely avoid a crash. 
Let’s look at each one: 
 
Cornering: Crashes that involve a single vehicle usually happen when navigating 
the motorcycle through a turn. Riders lacking the proper cornering technique will get 
into a panic mode if they feel that they may not make the turn, usually because of improper speed. Studies 
have shown that the rider would have successfully navigated the corner with the proper technique: 

 
Ø Slow to a proper entry speed 
Ø Look through the turn 
Ø Press the handle bar in the direction of the turn. 
Ø Roll on the throttle to stabilize the suspension and push the bike through the turn. 

 
Braking: When braking, the front brakes account for 70% of the total braking force. This does not mean 
that a rider only uses the front brake, but puts more emphasis on the front while also applying pressure to 
the rear. If the front wheel locks up, release then reapply. If the rear wheel locks up, keep the rear brake 
locked until the bike comes to a stop. 
 
Swerving: This is a quick maneuver that will change the motorcycle’s path of travel to avoid an obstacle. 
When you encounter an obstacle in your path of travel, stopping may not be an option if there is not 
enough distance to do so. This is where a swerve gets you out of trouble. The rider must first choose the 
escape route then perform the swerve. The swerve is done by first pressing the handle bars in the direction 
of the escape route, then pressing the opposite handle bar to straighten the bike. Allow the bike to move 
independently of your body. These are valuable skills that all riders must be proficient for basic street sur-
vival. If you find yourself having any difficulty with any of these techniques, please consider taking a rider 
course. 
 
 Remember,  
ALL THE GEAR ALL THE TIME. (ATGATT)  
 
Most of all ride safe and have fun. 

Your PA District Educators  
Gerry and Bonnie Kerkeslager 
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Other Stuff 

June Birthday Wishes! 

  2 Jan Mazon 

6 Dave Burton 

9 Becky Wood 

14 Suzanne Whaley 

16 Jim McClintock 

20 Nick Plevel 

June Anniversaries! 

1 Kyle & Bonnie McGary 

16 T-Bone & Marion Nolan 

22 Orv & Bonnie McConnell 

  

  

REMINDERS 

This year’s Wing Ding is being held in Shreveport, Louisiana, 
June 28 through July 2, 2022.  It’s not too late. 

Click here to register. 

Mark Your Calendars! 

If you have any suggestions for rides or activities, please contact Renny, Sam or Jim. 

Any changes or corrections in personal data (address, phone, email, birthday, anniversary) should be 
reported to Jim. 
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